                            ARCPs for trainees on maternity leave

There is an expectation that trainees who are on maternity leave for part of a training year will have an ARCP to assess the time spent in programme during that year. The scheduling will depend on the individual situation for the trainee:

Where there are no concerns about the trainee's progress

If there is an expectation that the trainee is achieving satisfactory progress during their time in programme then the ARCP should be scheduled in the 12 weeks prior to the trainee going on maternity leave.

but

If it has not been possible to arrange the ARCP within this timeframe then the trainee will be asked to submit their ARCP evidence before they go on maternity leave for consideration by a panel during the annual round of ARCPs.

however

If in the eventuality there is likely to be an unexpected non-standard outcome, the ARCP should be deferred and a code N2 recorded at the annual round of ARCPs. The ARCP should be rescheduled within 4 weeks of the trainee returning from maternity leave.

Where there are concerns about the trainee's progress

An ARCP panel should be convened during the 12 weeks prior to the trainee going on maternity leave. This is particularly important since if there is an expectation of a non-standard outcome, the trainee will be expected to meet with the panel following the outcome decision and before she goes on maternity leave.  A trainee cannot be expected to meet with the panel for this purpose if she is on maternity leave.

Where the time in programme may not be sufficient to assess progress

It is recognised that if the time in programme is less than 3 months then it may be difficult for the panel to make a judgement as to whether progress has been satisfactory. In this situation the panel should record a code N2 at the annual round of ARCPs and the ARCP should be rescheduled between 5 and 8 months of the trainee returning to the programme but with a timely review with the educational supervisor to consider if an earlier ARCP would be appropriate.

Where no evidence has been submitted for the annual round of ARCPs

In this situation the panel should note that the trainee is on maternity leave and a code N2 should be recorded. If there are concerns about the trainee’s progress the ARCP should be rescheduled within 4 weeks of returning to the programme but where there is no concern it should be scheduled at least ahead of any transition from one training year to the next. 

